

Oct 14, 2021

Meeting Minutes

Attendees: Stanton Anker, Jennifer Johnson, Aaron Ude, Amber Anker, Tasha Moberly, Robert Johnson, Cari Kennedy, Maddy Johnson, Melissa Schryver, Jennifer Kruger, Mike Schryver

Approve Meeting Minutes - approve and second: all in favor

Discussion: Quotes for New System came in: Refurbished vs New (6-7000)

- Refurbished will be around 2996 plus tax (but we are tax exempt)
- One Year Warranty
- Must have it to run a swim meet -
- Refurbished will only take 1-2 weeks

Motion and 2nd: Fix the existing unit -- all vote yes

- Amber will send the payment tomorrow - should take 1-2 weeks

Robert - LSC Meeting /House of Delegates

- No Major Changes
- SD Meet Schedule Came to be
- Everything is tabled - no changes

[Possible Meets](#) (click link to see schedule)

- Meet schedule will be going on the website - hotels should be booked early to *try to get hotels*
- Possible Racer Meets to Support
 - Gillette
 - Pierre
 - Spearfish
 - Mitchell
 - Bismark
 - State A and State B

- COVID restrictions will be up to the facility and sanction

Coach Maddy

- Junior Racer Schedule
 - One Hour 3 Days a Week
 - Could there be a better schedule (3 set days)
 - Do an informal survey of when parents can come
- Storage Units
 - Can we replace?
 - Maddy will look for something she likes
 - Will not downsize - just look for a more modified better storage so that water will drain
- Assistant Coach
 - Miles is helping on Tuesday and Thursday
 - Katie is willing to help if subbing
 - Jaelyn is also willing to help

Fundraiser

- Chuck a Puck Nov 17 or March 20
 - Made 500 dollars
 - Can do this again this year
 - Sunday or Wednesday?
- New Commercial
 - Amber will make a connection to get a new one done
- Fundraising Chair is open
- Swimathon
 - If there is not a chair - we will have to do this as a group
- Amazon Smile
 - Tasha set up Amazon Smile - we get 1/2 of a percent
- Flyers went out for Racers
 - Christian Schools, Douglas
- Popcorn?
 - Amber and Cari have information

Christmas Classic

- Will need timers, Donations, etc
- Are racers doing concessions?
 - Indoor meet - Barb did concessions but they lost money
- Need Ribbons
- Food Truck?
 - Bring food at tables?
 - Stanton will talk to Barb

Storage Shed

- Needs to be organized after summer meet

Miscellaneous

- Minutes need to go on the website
 - Amber will show Cari how to post
- Aaron is presenting to the commission next week (10 min presentation/10 min questions)
 - Tour went well
 - Doug and Barb like this solution - also pitched to committee
 - Positives:
 - Water Polo, Yoga, Scuba
- If accepted will city take over or do we run point?
 - Jennifer will check with Kevin Marr and see what the process is
- At the official city council meeting - we will need people to rally